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END OF YEAR GATHERINGS 
 

AVPWA’S End of Year Gatherings are as follows.  

Acacia Prison: Saturday 2nd December from 9.00 till 2.30 (details still being confirmed). 

Wooroloo Prison Farm: Wednesday 6th December 9.00 – 11.00  (includes complimentary barista coffee). 

Quaker Meeting House: Saturday 16th December 11.00 – 2.00 (includes complimentary pizza lunch). 

These gatherings are a great way to meet other facilitators, reflect on the year just past, and share 
insights and aspirations for the coming year.  

The inmate facilitators really look forward to the prison gatherings. As you can imagine, the holiday 
season is not typically a joyous time for them. 

Of course, you will need DoJ clearance for the prison visits, so please 
check with Collette (details below) to make sure your clearance is 
current. 

Please contact Selene urgently to confirm your attendance at any of 
these gatherings, as there is still lots to consider with the planning 
and preparation. 

I really hope to see as many of you as possible at one or more of 
these gatherings.  

I’ll send more details to those who confirm their attendance. 

In peace and gratitude  

Selene ☮ 

selenemoonbeams@gmail.com 

 

********************* 

 

Editor’s note 
A newsletter is published monthly.  

If you have any news, photos, inmate contributions 
or new things you’ve tried in workshops, please 

send them to our newsletter editor Selene 
Moonbeams.  

selenemoonbeams@gmail.com 

Need more information? 
For details of upcoming workshops or 

training, to volunteer to help facilitate a 
workshop, or just to find out more about 

AVP, please contact our administrator 
Collette Chesters  

 avp.wa1@gmail.com  
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